
  Irrespective of when all the middens were formed, the dates I analyzed for my Master’s research suggest Cal-
luna Hill was made up of several households depositing their refuse in independent household middens. My 
analysis of the shellfish species within these middens demonstrates Pequots were utilizing the nearby coves 
and inlets to collect species. Despite the different scales of deposition, the features are all very similar to each 
other. The similarity shows dominance of soft-shell clam harvesting at the village-wide scale. It also shows 
that oyster was intermittently consumed across the site; other species were found in limited quantities, likely 
representative of opportunistic collection. This variation in species not only provides information on what the 
Pequots’ diets were composed of, but also how they interacted with and utilized their local environment. After 
the war, the Pequots were forcibly divided by the English and reorganized over the next few decades. Future 
comparisons of pre- and post-split Pequot sites can be directed towards better understanding the impacts on 
the tribe after the war ended. 
  My Master’s thesis worked to describe the shell-fishing traditions of the Pequots living at Calluna Hill prior 
to the outbreak of the Pequot War in 1636. Even during the war, they continued to rely on similar sets of re-
sources. While Calluna Hill may not have been occupied after the Battle of the English Withdrawal on May 
26, 1637, the question of when the Pequots first settled the village is not yet confirmed. Research at the Cal-
luna Hill site, and on its materials, is ongoing and will continue to reveal more about the lives of the Pequots 
during the seventeenth century. Ongoing work will continue to provide the Mashantucket and Eastern Pequot 
Tribal Nations with information on their shared past. 

 

FOSA Continuing Ed. Program 

  

“Pre-Clovis – A Critical Assessment” 
FOSA is offering an intensive four-week program, consisting of one evening zoom class per week.  

Through readings, PPT presentations, guest lecture and class discussions, we will consider current evi-
dence and theories of the late Pleistocene peopling of North America.  Classes are targeted to begin on 

Tuesday, February 6, 2024. 
  

The Clovis archaeological horizon has been viewed as a marker of the first, relatively quick human disper-
sal throughout North America beginning approximately 13,600 cal. years BP.  This “Clovis-first” theory is 
challenged by tantalizing reports of earlier human occupation.   However, as Juliet E. Morrow (2016) in-

forms, following an SAA’s consortium on this issue, critical assessment of the evidence “…suggests the presump-
tive archaeological record of this pre-clovis population…is actually sparse.” 

  
We will focus on recent reports of Pre-Clovis archaeological data.  Three articles will be assigned readings 
in advance of each class.  Through this study we will gain an appreciation of current theories and the sup-
portive data on the peopling of the western hemisphere, while sharpening our critical thought skills.  Dr. 

Stuart Fiedel will be a guest speaker for one session. 
  

The Continuing Ed Program is open to members of FOSA, ASC and MAS. 
  

Please Email Tom Ford at Fordtb72@gmail.com to express interest and register. 
  

About four weeks in advance of the start of sessions, finalized details and syllabus will be posted 
to the FOSA website:  https://www.fosa-ct.org/. 
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